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From: Peter Somerville <execofficer@ama-act.com.au>
Sent: Tuesday, 3 May 2022 8:47 AM
To: Peffer, Dave (Health)
Subject: AMA ACT - Cardiology Issues and Suspensions of Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak
Attachments: Peffer - Alasady and Patak Suspensions - Final - 030522.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the ACT Government. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognise the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Dave 

Please find attached correspondence regarding the above matter. 

Regards 

Peter Somerville 

For updates and information on COVID-19 and other important matters, please check our websites 
www.act.ama.com.au and www.ama.com.au like us on Facebook @amaactbranch and follow us on Twitter 
@AMA_ACT 

Peter Somerville 
Chief Executive Officer 
AMA (ACT) Limited 
Phone - 02 6270 5410 
Fax - 02 6273 0455 
E-mail - execofficer@ama-act.com.au
Web - www.act.ama.com.au
Twitter - @AMA_ACT
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‘Doctors Helping Build a Healthy Canberra Community.’ 

 
 
 

AUSTRALIAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION (ACT) LIMITED 
PO Box 560 CURTIN ACT 2605 

P I 02 6270 5410 
F I 02 6273 0455 

E I reception@ama-act.com.au 
W I www.ama-act.com.au 

 
Mr Dave Peffer 
Chief Executive Officer 
Canberra Health Services 

Canberra Hospital 

Yamba Drive 

Garran ACT 2605 

 

3 May 2022 By email: Dave.Peffer@act.gov.au 
 
 

Dear Mr Peffer 

Cardiology Issues – Canberra Hospital. 

We refer to the current issues in the Cardiology Department at the Canberra Hospital (TCH), 

including the recently concluded preliminary assessment and suspensions of several 

Cardiologists.  We are also aware that BAL Lawyers have provided separate 

correspondences to you on 14 April 2022 concerning Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak. 

In summary, our concerns are that the Canberra Health Services (CHS) has not adequately 

considered, prepared for or implemented the suspensions of the Cardiologists and 

consequent potentially adverse effect on patient care, other staff in the Cardiology 

Department or the suspended Cardiologists themselves.   

In so far as the personal effect on the Cardiologists, our correspondence deals with Dr 

Alasady and Dr Pathak, although similar personal effects have, no doubt, resulted for the 

other suspended Cardiologists. 

Dealing with these matters in turn: 

1. Potential Adverse Impact of Suspensions on Patient Care 

We remain concerned that the suspensions have the potential to adversely impact on 

patient care. In particular, removing both Electrophysiologists from TCH has left those 

patients requiring the service with little alternative but to wait longer and increase the risk 

3



 

 

of adverse health outcomes. With both Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak both having long waiting 

times for access to Electrophysiology services, the potential risk to patient care is even more 

apparent.  

In more general terms, we believe that CHS has not adequately prepared for the absence of 

the Cardiologists from the workplace and the impact this would have on the remaining 

Cardiologists and other staff leading to a further potential adverse impact on patient care. 

We have been informed that there was no apparent plan to deal with the effect of the 

suspensions including lack of rosters or short notice of rosters and the consequent impact 

on the lives of the remaining Cardiologists, the inability to deal with planned and unplanned 

leave, the taxing nature of the workload on the remaining Cardiologists, the impact of 

planned and unplanned leave and the effect on junior medical staff and non-medical staff. 

We also note your reference to a ‘fast track investigation to be undertaken’ by the 

Professional Standards Unit (PSU). While we hope this is the case, our experience is that the 

PSU investigations, while generally competent, tend not to be fast or expeditious.  

Given these matters, our concern for patient care relates directly to the now-absent skills of 

the suspended Cardiologists, the adverse effect on remaining staff combined with a 

potentially lengthy investigation increases the risk of mistakes being made and patients 

harmed. 

2. Impact of the Suspensions on Other Staff 

While touching on this matter above, we wanted to provide further detail on what appears 

to be inadequate planning, preparation and/or implementation of the suspension of the 

Cardiologists and the consequent effects on other staff. 

In particular, we wanted to bring to your attention two matters: 

• No or inadequate plan to deal with the absence of the suspended Cardiologists 

We have been informed that in the immediate aftermath of the suspensions, no 

roster was in place for the remaining Cardiologists.  In addition, there appears to 

have been inadequate arrangements put in place to cover planned leave for the 

remaining Cardiologists; and that the unplanned leave occurring at the same time 

has led to an unreasonable service demand on the remaining Cardiologists.  

Further, the week-to-week rostering now in place and the accompanying workload is 

both taxing and highly disruptive to the lives of the remaining Cardiologists. We have 

been informed that, not only are locums required, but it is important that the right 

type of locums are engaged for the subspecialty service cover needed. 

• Poor communications 

We have also been informed that with management staff on leave at around the 

time of the suspensions, emails did not receive responses and that information 

provided to the remaining staff on the process to be followed was very limited. 

Staff were also uncertain as to which colleagues they could speak with and in what 

terms given the preliminary assessment and suspensions that had occurred.  
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While we will write further to you on these matters, we believe it would be helpful if 

the Executive reached out to the remaining Cardiologists in order that they (and 

other staff) could see a way out of the current situation.  

3. Suspensions of Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak 

We believe that suspension of Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak should be reviewed against the 

background of the matters set out above i.e., the potential adverse impact on patient care 

and on other staff, but also the unfairness placed on Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak by the 

continuing suspensions. 

In addition to the above, we ask you to consider: 

• Timing of preliminary assessment 

In considering a review of the suspensions, we propose you consider the timing of 

the preliminary assessment (PA) and the fact that both Dr Pathak and Dr Alasady 

remained in the workplace for an extended time both while the PA was undertaken 

and after its conclusion.  

In our view, this demonstrates that concerns about the behaviour of either Dr 

Alasady or Dr Parthak, leading to the decision to suspend, were either unwarranted 

or could now be dealt with in the context of revised suspensions. 

While understanding the nature of the PA process, we have been informed that no 

response was sought from the suspended Cardiologists regarding information 

collected as part of the PA. Given the nature of medical practice and the serious 

implications for Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak were they to be suspended, together with 

the matters to be considered when making the decision to suspend, we believe a 

further opportunity should be afforded to both practitioners to provide further 

information during a review of the suspensions.   

• Likely delay in investigation 

In our view this is a very serious matter that should be given considerable weight. 

We have previously referred to our experience of the Professional Standards Unit 

and the potential for investigation to extend to several months.  We have been 

informed that CHS believes the investigation will be concluded by the end of May; 

we think that timeframe is unlikely.   

Even a ‘fast-track’ investigation will need to consider the complexity of the matter 

before the PSU, the need to consider the allegations, review and/or gather evidence 

(potentially including expert medical advice), propose amendment or extension of 

the allegations, provide the suspended Cardiologists with an opportunity to respond 

to the totality of the allegations, and the prepare the misconduct report In our view, 

this will almost inevitably mean the investigation will take an extended time. 

The impact of delay in the investigation is likely to fall heavily across the various 

groups or people concerned in this matter – patients, the remaining Cardiologists 

and staff, and both Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak. 
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We believe it is foreseeable that such a delay may result in avoidable harm and 

believe that a review of the suspensions is warranted.   

• Potential reputational harm and personal impact  

Both Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak are likely to have suffered reputational damage as a 

result of their suspensions. Cardiology is a relatively small speciality and inevitably 

word will get around both local and nationally.  In a profession such as medicine, 

reputation counts significantly more than in many other professions, and has a 

broader impact encompassing clinical, research, collegial and other matters. 

In addition, the Canberra medical community is relatively small and often working 

relationships overlap with social networks thus meaning the suspensions may lead to 

adverse impacts on personal standing or, lead to Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak 

withdrawing from social activities or suffer personal embarrassment.  

Consequently, and for the reasons set out above, we propose that that the suspensions of 

Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak be urgently reviewed.  The review should consider all options for 

lifting the suspensions whether that be in part or whole, and under what conditions or 

limitations, if any.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Peter Somerville  

Chief Executive Officer 

Australian Medical Association (ACT) Ltd 
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‘Doctors Helping Build a Healthy Canberra Community.’ 

 
 
 

AUSTRALIAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION (ACT) LIMITED 
PO Box 560 CURTIN ACT 2605 

P I 02 6270 5410 
F I 02 6273 0455 

E I reception@ama-act.com.au 
W I www.ama-act.com.au 

Mr Dave Peffer 
Chief Executive Officer 
Canberra Health Services 

Canberra Hospital 

Yamba Drive 

Garran ACT 2605 

 

19 May 2022 By email: Dave.Peffer@act.gov.au 
 
 

Dear Mr Peffer 

Dr Christopher Allada - Cardiology Issues – Canberra Hospital. 

We refer to the current issues in the Cardiology Unit at the Canberra Hospital (TCH), 

including the recently concluded preliminary assessment and suspensions of several 

Cardiologists.  While this correspondence deals with Dr Allada’s situation, it follows on from 

our earlier correspondence dealing with Dr Alasady and Dr Pathak. 

In summary, our concerns are that the Canberra Health Services (CHS) has not adequately 

considered, prepared for, or implemented the suspensions of the Cardiologists and 

consequent potentially adverse effect on patient care, other staff in the Cardiology Unit or 

the suspended Cardiologists themselves.   

Dealing with these matters in turn: 

1. Potential Adverse Impact of Suspensions on Patient Care 

We remain concerned that the suspensions have the potential to adversely impact on 

patient care. In particular, suspending Dr Allada and one of the other interventional 

cardiologists in a period leading up to planned leave by other consultants, placed a 

significant burden on the remaining members of the unit. In addition, the absences resulting 

from the suspensions have had the potential to create gaps in supervision of other staff.   

We have been informed that there was no apparent plan, or alternatively the plan was 

inadequate to deal with the effect of the suspensions including lack of rosters or short 
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notice of rosters and the consequent impact on the lives of the remaining Cardiologists, the 

inability to deal with planned and unplanned leave, the taxing nature of the workload on the 

remaining Cardiologists, and the effect on junior medical and other staff. 

An example of this reported to us was that, around Easter, there was a period of one week 

where only one interventional Cardiologist was available to perform all procedures both 

during the day and urgent after-hours cases. With only one other Cardiologist present at 

that time, the potential for an adverse event is apparent. 

In addition, we understand that currently there are three interventional cardiologists 

staffing the on-call roster where there would usually be a complement of six.  In any 

comparable situation, this is likely to be an onerous roster.  While we also understand that 

locum interventional Cardiologists have been engaged, they are working in an unfamiliar 

environment with the associated risk factors.  

Given these matters, our concern for patient care relates directly to the now-absent skills of 

Dr Allada and the other suspended Cardiologists, the adverse effect on remaining staff 

combined with a potentially lengthy investigation increases the risk of mistakes being made 

and patients harmed. 

2. Impact of the Suspensions on Other Staff 

While touching on this matter above, we wanted to provide further detail on what appears 

to be inadequate planning, preparation and/or implementation of the suspension of the 

Cardiologists and the consequent effects on other staff. 

In particular, we wanted to bring to your attention two matters: 

• No or inadequate plan to deal with the absence of the suspended Cardiologists 

We have been informed that in the immediate aftermath of the suspensions, no 

roster was in place for the remaining Cardiologists. In addition, there appears to 

have been inadequate arrangements put in place to cover planned leave for the 

remaining Cardiologists, and that the unplanned leave occurring at the same time 

has led to an unreasonable service demand on the remaining Cardiologists.  

Further, the week-to-week rostering now in place and the accompanying workload is 

both taxing and highly disruptive to the lives of the remaining Cardiologists. We have 

been informed that, not only are locums required, but it is important that the right 

type of locums are engaged for the subspecialty service cover needed. 

• Poor communications 

We have also been informed that with management staff on leave at around the 

time of the suspensions, emails did not receive responses and that information 

provided to the remaining staff on the process to be followed was very limited. 

Staff were also uncertain as to which colleagues they could speak with and in what 

terms given the preliminary assessment and suspensions that had occurred.  
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While we will write further to you on these matters, we believe it would be helpful if 

the Executive reached out to the remaining Cardiologists in order that they (and 

other staff) could see a way out of the current situation.  

3. Suspension of Dr Allada 

We believe that suspension of Dr Allada should be reviewed against the background of the 

matters set out above i.e., the potential adverse impact on patient care and on other staff, 

but also the unfairness placed on Dr Allada by the continuing suspension. 

In addition to the above, we ask you to consider: 

• Timing of preliminary assessment 

While understanding the nature of the PA process, we have been informed that no 

response was sought from Dr Allada regarding information collected as part of the 

PA. Given the nature of medical practice and the serious implications for Dr Allada if 

he was to be suspended, together with the matters to be considered when making 

the decision to suspend, we believe a further opportunity should be afforded to Dr 

Allada to provide such information during a review of the suspension.   

In considering a review of the suspension, we propose you consider the timing of the 

preliminary assessment (PA) and the fact that Dr Allada remained in the workplace 

for an extended time both while the PA was undertaken and after its conclusion. In 

our view, this demonstrates that concerns about the behaviour of Dr Allada, leading 

to the decision to suspend, were either unwarranted or could now be dealt with in 

the context of a conditional return to the workplace.  

Of course, even a conditional return to the workplace would provide the benefit of 

additional and much needed interventional cardiology services to patients. 

• Likely delay in investigation 

In our view this is a very serious matter that should be given considerable weight. 

The serious nature of the issues at stake and the associated potential for litigation 

leads us to believe that a through investigation is likely to extend over several 

months.  We have been informed that CHS believes the investigation will be 

concluded by the end of May; we think that timeframe is unlikely.   

Even a ‘fast-track’ investigation will need to consider the complexity of the matters 

before the investigator, the need to consider the allegations, review and/or gather 

evidence (potentially including expert medical advice), propose amendment or 

extension of the allegations, provide Dr Allada with an opportunity to respond to the 

totality of the allegations, and then prepare the misconduct report. In our view, this 

will almost inevitably mean the investigation will take an extended time. 

The impact of delay in the investigation is likely to fall heavily across the various 

groups or people concerned in this matter – patients, the remaining Cardiologists 

and staff, and the suspended Cardiologists including Dr Allada. 
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We believe it is foreseeable that such a delay may result in avoidable harm and 

believe that a review of Dr Allada’s suspension is warranted.   

• Potential reputational harm and personal impact  

It is likely that Dr Allada has suffered reputational damage because of his suspension. 

Cardiology is a relatively small speciality and inevitably word will get around both 

local and nationally.  In a profession such as medicine, reputation counts significantly 

more than in many other professions, and has a broader impact encompassing 

clinical, research, collegial and other matters. 

In addition, the Canberra medical community is relatively small and often working 

relationships overlap with social networks thus meaning the suspension may lead to 

adverse impacts on personal standing or, lead to Dr Allada withdrawing from social 

activities or suffer personal embarrassment.  

Consequently, and for the reasons set out above, we propose that that the suspension of Dr 

Allada be urgently reviewed.  The review should consider all options for lifting the 

suspension whether that be in part or whole, and under what conditions or limitations, if 

any.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Peter Somerville  

Chief Executive Officer 

Australian Medical Association (ACT) Ltd 
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‘Leading Canberra’s doctors in advancing the health and wellbeing of our community.’ 

 
 
 

AUSTRALIAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION (ACT) LIMITED 
PO Box 560 CURTIN ACT 2605 

P I 02 6270 5410 
F I 02 6273 0455 

E I reception@ama-act.com.au 
W I www.ama-act.com.au 

 

Mr Dave Peffer 
Chief Executive Officer 
Canberra Health Services 

Canberra Hospital 

Yamba Drive 

Garran ACT 2605 

 

6 June 2022 By email: Dave.Peffer@act.gov.au 
 
 

Dear Mr Peffer 

I refer to the Canberra Times article, “Canberra Hospital cardiology department staff report 

screaming, kicking doors and throwing objects” appearing on 5 June 2022 (‘the Article’). 

I further refer to the fact that the article appears to have been substantially compiled from 

material provided to the Canberra Times as a result of a ‘Freedom of Information’ request. 

Finally, I refer to the fact that no adequate response has been made either in, or to the 

article by Canberra Health Services (‘CHS’). 

As a result of these matters, I request CHS take several urgent steps: 

First and most importantly, provide a response to the Article by way of media release or 

other publicly available means to the effect that: 

• An investigation relating to the Cardiology Unit is underway and that the events 

described in the Article remain as allegations only. 

• The cardiologists, subject of the allegations, have yet to provide their responses to 

the allegations, and in line with CHS’s stated position, a fair process with an 

opportunity for the cardiologists to respond is critical. 
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• The implication that poor workplace culture in the Cardiology Unit is related to the 

behaviour of medical staff only, is not justified. Both the preliminary assessment 

undertaken by Ms Deegan and earlier reports refer to unsatisfactory behaviour by 

staff other than medical staff. 

Secondly, given that the Article was said to be partly sourced from a ‘Freedom of 

Information’ request, it is not clear to me why CHS did not make any response to the Article 

in its preparation. While I do not expect that the journalist involved would have provided 

full details of the Article, it seems reasonable to me that a general statement reflecting the 

dot points above should have been made available. 

The failure to make a response has not only further diminished the reputation of the 

Cardiology Unit but is likely to have given the Canberra medical and broader community an 

incomplete and unfair view of the current state of the investigation.   

I ask you to respond on why it was that no response was made to the Article prior to 

publication. 

Given that your joint email with Ms Taylor on 28 March 2022, states that ‘[T]o ensure a fair 

process and to respect the privacy of everyone involved, we ask that discussions or 

speculation about any part of the process not occur,’ I request you act on both our proposals 

as a matter of urgency thereby, and at least to some extent, redressing the balance for the 

cardiologists concerned and the reputation of the Cardiology Unit. 

In finishing, I also request that you respond to out earlier correspondence regarding Dr 

Pathak and Dr Alasady (3 May 2022) and Dr Allada (19 May 2022). 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Peter Somerville  

Chief Executive Officer 

Australian Medical Association (ACT) Ltd 
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From: CEOHealth
Sent: Tuesday, 7 June 2022 6:42 PM
To: 'execofficer@ama-act.com.au'; 'reception@ama-act.com.au'
Subject: Correspondence from the CEO Canberra Health Services
Attachments: Correspondence from the CEO Canberra Health Services - Decision to suspend 

cardiologists with pay.pdf

OFFICIAL 
 
Good evening Mr Somerville 
 
Please see attached correspondence from Dave Peffer, CEO Canberra Health Services. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Christine Whittall | Executive Officer 
Phone: 02 5124 2100 | Email: christine.whittall@act.gov.au  
Chief Executive Officer | Canberra Health Services | ACT Government 
PO Box 11, GARRAN 2605 | health.act.gov.au 
RELIABLE | PROGRESSIVE | RESPECTFUL | KIND 
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